


(1) The Director may declare an emergency, which shall authorize the City to enter into
an emergency contract with a price under $50,000. The Director must make written
findings describing the emergency conditions necessitating prompt execution of the
contract.

(2) Any contract awarded under this exemption shall be awarded within 60 days
following declaration of the emergency unless an extension is granted by the
Board.

Inaccordance with (a) (1) above, the findings describing the emergency conditions necessitating the
prompt execution of the contract are as follows:

The main entrance to and from Eastside is 6™ Avenue. If this culvert were to fail, truck traffic would
be significantly impacted. Also if this culvert and the McCullough Bridge were closed at the same
time, it would hinder access to and from Eastside significantly. Additionally the failure of this culvert
could also cause flooding damage to the upstream properties.

The void in the box was causing damage at the surface that if it was not repaired could have the
potential for failure of the crossing. As such immediate repair of the crossing was critical to prevent
further damage. The City’s regular/standard procurement method would have delayed the
emergency repair and potentially caused more damage.

ADVANTAGES:

Repairing this culvert had the potential to prevent any further damage to the box culvert, existing
road, the channel, and upstream properties. Repair of this culvert prevented detours for truck traffic
to and from Eastside.

DISADVANTAGES:

This repair is just temporary in nature and itis not known how long this repair will last. Ultimately the
wooden box culvert must be replaced.

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS:

Due to the emergency nature of the project, it was determined to contract with Knife River, on a time
and material basis. The Dyer Partnership was on site at all times to observe and direct work. Due to
the holiday (and elk hunting season), an invoice for this work has not been issued. However, based
on discussion with the representatives from Knife River it is anticipated that costs will not exceed
$10,000. The source of funds for this contract is the Wastewater Expenditures Fund, Collection
Systems/Sanitary Department, and Wastewater Emergency Repairs (29-810-530-3010).

ACTION REQUESTED:

If it pleases the Council, approve the award of the emergency repair (after the fact) for the storm
culvert repair project along 6™ Avenue to Knife River for an amount not to exceed $10,000
pursuant to the Emergency Contract rules found in Section 11 of City of Coos Bay Ordinance
No. 365
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